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NOTES OF A CONNECTED CUMBRIA PARTNERSHIP STRATEGIC BOARD MEETING

Held on Wednesday 28 March 2007 at 14.00 in Committee Room 2, County Offices, Kendal
                                                          Present

Alan Cook
Cumbria County Council

Ruth Atkinson
Eden District Council

Cllr David Nattrass (CHAIR)
Eden District Council

Brian Benson
South Lakeland District Council

Cllr Sonjie Marshall
South Lakeland District Council

Jason Gooding
Carlisle City Council

Cllr Norman Williams
Copeland Borough Council

Terry Chilcott
Copeland Borough Council

Mick McKinnell
Barrow Borough Council

James Blacklock
Connected Cumbria Partnership

Brenda Warriner 
Connected Cumbria Partnership

Hilda Johnston
Connected Cumbria Partnership

George Thomson
Connected Cumbria Partnership

David Nattrass welcomed the attendees to the meeting and introduced George Thomson, the new Project Manager for the CCP. 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Elizabeth Mallinson 
Cumbria County Council

Cllr Ken Williams
Barrow Borough Council

Peter Ridgway
South Lakeland District Council

Ian Bruce
Eden District Council

Nick Fardon
Allerdale Borough Council

Cllr Jackie Geddes
Carlisle City Council

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes were reviewed and it was agreed that they were a true and accurate record of the previous meeting. The actions contained in the minutes were agreed to be either complete or provided as an update under the relevant agenda items.

3.   Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
4.   SHARED SERVICE UPDATE (HILDA JOHNSTON)

Procurement

The collation and preparation of catalogues is well underway, together with the identification of possible national frameworks which Cumbrian authorities might wish to have access to.

Training sessions to be conducted by Hilda Johnston, have been arranged with each participating authority, to be held during the last week in March, in preparation for ‘go live’ on Monday 2nd April. Sessions have been tailored to suit each authority’s requirements, either a single presentation to a large number of staff, or smaller, hands-on demonstration sessions. Each Project Board member will introduce their sessions with a presentation on the background to the Project, and the benefits, planned developments and future opportunities, such as integration with financial management systems.

Plans are underway in both Allerdale and Carlisle City to integrate the marketplace with their respective financial management systems.  South Lakeland have plans to incorporate integration within a programme of work to upgrade their IT systems and software, possibly by Sept/Oct 2007. Copeland are awaiting the launch of their new FMS, before committing to integration, although discussions are taking place with Consilium (financial management system). For Barrow, integration is dependent on upgrading their Oracle FMS, and this decision has been suspended pending a decision on the County’s unitary bid.  County are currently upgrading their FMS system, with ‘go live’ planned for November 2007. However this programme includes only the design, and not the build, of the procurement module.

Further discussions have taken place with Due North, the preferred supplier identified for the Eportal/sourcing solution, around detailed costs and specification. The North West centre of Excellence has agreed to fund the purchase of the e-portal. It would be the responsibility of individual authorities to contract with the preferred supplier for the e-sourcing solution.  Further discussions have taken place between County, as the lead authority, and CCP representatives, to clarify the position for the Connected Cumbria Information Hub in relation to the e-portal. The outcome was that there would be a simple hyperlink from the hub to the e-portal and further deep integration was unnecessary.

It was noted that Brian Benson was concerned over the ultimate delivery of the project.

Licensing

A workshop was held on the 12th March in South Lakeland attended by senior representatives from all the districts and was deemed a success; the revised format provided meaningful output, with facilitation provided by CCP and ACE.

Ruth Atkinson reported that although Paul Foote from Eden District Council did not attend the workshop, Eden were eager to participate and provide information.

It was agreed by the board to recommend to CLASB, the production of an outline Business Case.

ICT

James Blacklock gave a brief presentation on the current status of the ICT Shared Services Project. The Business Case was well received however numerous questions around HR issues were raised and discussed in detail. 

Timeline – Legal advice has been taken from Eversheds and it was noted that there would be a further need for an additional report to the Chief Executives that would need to be factored into the timeline.

Financial expertise has been provided by Sue Bamforth from Copeland Borough Council and all figures will be subject to due diligence. HR expertise has been provided by Jeff Bright from Barrow Borough Council.

Jason Gooding reported that Maggie Mooney and he fully support the ICT Shared Services and expressed the need for CLASB to give their approval. The Board agreed to support the recommendations and forward an outline proposal to CLASB.

e-recruitment

A meeting has been arranged for Tuesday 3rd April between the CCP office and Jean Cross from Carlisle City Council. The meeting will provide direction on how the CCP can support the e-recruitment process.

ACTION 28MAR/01
Hilda Johnston to provide feedback on the e-recruitment meeting with Jean Cross to the next meeting

Building Control

A workshop is to be held on the 22 May 2007 facilitated by CCP and ACE, run in the same format as the Licensing and ICT. Kevin Love has confirmed that he is able to assist with the workshop. Kevin is the Director of the CNC Building Control consultancy, covering, Broadland District Council, Norwich City Council and South Norfolk Council.

Property Rationalisation

All the database information has now been received from the districts and information is being sought from Police and PCT’s (Primary Care Trusts). The first workshop has taken place. Capita are progressing the work with a view to presenting the findings to a second workshop on the 23rd April.

More recently Cumbria Voluntary Service have expressed an interest in taking part in the process.

5. INFORMATION HUB UPDATE. (ALAN COOK)

Stage 3 update

Stage 3 is now complete and ISB4 funding has been extended. Any future development will be discussed and funded by the Partnership.
IPR

A community interest company will be created to hold the IPR. Some IPR documents remain outstanding.

ACTION 28MAR/02
All IPR documents to be signed and returned.

The next phase would include transferring the IPR into the Community Interest Company which would be the incorporate the CCP. 

David Nattrass asked for information on the amount of hub usage by citizens.

ACTION 28MAR/03
Alan Cook to provide the statistics for hub usage from the Google analytics tool on the hub for the next Strategic Board meeting.

6. PARTNERSHIP VISION AND OBJECTIVES. (JAMES BLACKLOCK)

The original CCP consortium agreement gave brief details of the aims and objectives of the partnership. The CCP has now moved on and the vision and objectives have changed to support the current and future programme of work.

The board agreed to accept the revised CCP vision and objectives and will forward the paper to CLASB. 

7. GOVERNMENT CONNECT (GC) (JAMES BLACKLOCK)
James Blacklock recommended to the board that a watching brief be taken on GC and that we have no further engagement at this time.

The board agreed with this course of action.
8. A.O.B
David Nattrass informed the board that he would not be attending the next CCPSB meeting due to not seeking re-election. James Blacklock thanked David for his valuable contribution to previous meetings.

9. dATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday the 30.05.07 at 14.00 in The Whelpdale Room, Mansion House, Penrith.
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